
Chairman Hambley; Vice Chairman Patton; Ranking Member Brown; and all other Members of the 

House Civil Justice Committee: 

I am writing in support of Senate Bill 27, because I believe it's a common sense bill. People deserve 

humane disposal of their remains after their souls have left their bodies. We have certain ways of 

disposing human bodies upon death, and in order to be consistent, and to prevent a house of horrors 

like Kermit Gosnell had in Pennsylvania, or keep someone like Indiana's Ulrich Klopfer from storing 2,246 

dead bodies in their home and garage, this bill puts necessary procedures in place. 

It's unfortunate enough we don't give unborn people the care and protection they deserve, the least we 

can do is give them dignity postmortem.  

Thank you for your time, and please pass SB27 without delay or amendment. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Veronica Leguire 

Toledo, Ohio 


